Rubbertown Community Advisory Council *January 2016*

December 2015 Year End Celebration minutes attached Please direct questions or comments to **rcac_facilitator@outlook.com**

Thursday, January 14, 2016

Committee Reports

Program Committee Projects Committee Membership Committee

Announcements/Adjournment

RCAC next meeting:

Date:

6:40 - 7:00

7:00 - 7:05

Place:	Cane Run Elementary School 3951 Cane Run Road, Louisville	
Time:	Dinner Served at 5:30 p.m. Meeting at 6:00 p.m.	
Agenda		
6:00 – 6:10	Welcome/Introductions/Mission/Vision/Ground Rules/Approve Minutes Brenda Kelting, RCAC President	
6:10 - 6:15	Open Mic – Community Related	
6:15 - 6:20	Open Mic – Plant Related	
6:20 – 6:30	Budget Adjustments Richard Jarowski, RCAC Treasurer	
6:30 – 6:40	Company Presentation – Carbide Industries Corinne Greenberg, Environmental Manager	

NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 11, 2015 CANE RUN ELEMENTARY • 3951 CANE RUN ROAD Meeting Minutes – Rubbertown Community Advisory Council **Date:** December 10, 2015 **Scheduled Time:** 6:00 – 8:15 p.m. **Place:** Cottonwood Suites, 4110 Dixie Highway, Louisville

Community Members	Community Members	<u>Guests</u>
<u>Present</u>	<u>Absent</u>	Eileen Springston
Phillip Ball	Freddie George	Karen (last name not given)
Gerald Gammons	Joyce Korfhage Rhea	Sandra Kohler
Martha Gammons	Matt Rhodes	Donna Dixon
Paul Graf	Diane Vogel	Lauren Claypool
Earl Hartlage	Joe Wagner	Lavenia Sadler
Beverly Jones	Jean Zappa	Mary Woolridge, Metro District 3
Brenda Kelting		Gretchen Milliken, Lou Metro
Kenneth Madison		Jeff O'Brien, Lou Metro
Barbara Paulin		Aida Copic, TARC
Richard Springston		
Gordon Welker		
Ed White		
Mary Jo Wimsatt		Facilitation and Minutes
Jerry Woolridge		Cheryl Fisher, Facilitator
Companies	Company Reps	Key Managers
ASRC	Rich Robinson, Kathy Cameron	Guillaume Coiraton
Arkema		
Carbide Industries	Corinne Greenberg	
Chemours	Richard Jarowski	
Dow Chemical	Jana Zigrye	Brian Callihan
DuPont		Ryan Maus
Hexion	Todd Trowbridge	
Lubrizol	Susan Clark	Sam Striegel
MSD	Gary Kohler, Adraine Ritman	
PolyOne		
Zeon	Tom Herman	

Agenda

6:00 - 6:05	Welcome - Brenda Kelting, RCAC President
6:05 - 7:00	Buffet Dinner
7:00 - 7:10	Introductions/Approve November Minutes
7:10 - 7:15	Open Mic – Community Related
7:15 - 7:20	Open Mic – Plant Related
7:20 - 7:30	Presentation of Charlie Hunton Award - Charlie Hunton
7:30 - 7:50	Transforming Dixie Highway - Gretchen Milliken, AIA
	Director Advanced Planning, Develop Louisville
7:50 - 8:10	Presentation of Incentive Awards to RCAC Members – Co. Reps & Key Mgrs
8:10 - 8:15	Announcements/Adjournment

Welcome

The group was welcomed to the Year End Celebration by Brenda Kelting, then invited to enjoy the buffet. The celebration was resumed at 7:00 p.m. November meeting minutes were approved.

Open Mic – Community-Related

None.

Open Mic - Plant-Related

None.

Presentation of Charlie Hunton Award - Charlie Hunton

Charlie Hunton presented the 2015 award to Rich Robinson, American Synthetic Rubber Company. Rich has begun a new position with the company in another State. Rich thanked the group and reflected on his involvement with RCAC over the years. ASRC Plant Manager Guillaume Coiraton added his comments, thanking Rich for his service to the Louisville plant.

Transforming Dixie Highway - Gretchen Milliken

Gretchen Milliken, Director of Advanced Planning for Develop Louisville, along with Jeff O'Brien, Deputy Director, shared plans for improvements along the Dixie Highway corridor using the \$16.9 million TIGER grant from the US Department of Transportation and \$11.5 million Dixie Do-Over Project funded by the State. The TIGER grant project has three components including completing the street improvements under the Dixie Do-Over Project, implementing intelligent transportation systems, and bus rapid transit. Aida Copic, TARC Director of Planning, explained how a new bus rapid transit system will reduce commuting time in the corridor for bus patrons.

Two phases of the project have been budgeted. Phase I will begin in 2016. It will include Dixie Highway from Crums Lane to Rockford Lane. Phase II, from Rockford Lane to Greenwood Road, will begin in 2018.

A thank you was given to Mary Woolridge, Louisville Metro District 3 council member, for arranging this presentation to the RCAC.

Presentation of Incentive Awards to RCAC Members

Company representatives and plant managers individually recognized all attending RCAC community members and presented incentive awards to the qualifying RCAC members to benefit their chosen 501(c)(3) charitable organization. Qualifying members were Phil Ball, Gerald Gammons, Martha Gammons, Paul Graf, Earl Hartlage, Beverly Jones, Brenda Kelting, Kenneth Madison, Barbara Paulin, Richard Springston, Gordon Welker, Ed White, and Mary Jo Wimsatt.

Announcements

The group thanked members and company reps leaving in December for their service to RCAC. These included Kenneth Madison (community member), Rich Robinson (American Synthetic), Alice Simpson (Lubrizol), Bill Simpson (Zeon), and Tom Herman (Zeon). The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.